HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL

Notes of a meeting of the RECREATION SUB COMMITTEE

28 September 2009
Present: Councillors A Jones (Chair), D Jenkinson, A Sherratt and Mrs J Burley.
Apologises: Councillors R Bell, Mrs P Worthington, N Tilley, Ms S Roberts, P Murray & Mrs J Slawson.
Also Present:  R Smith (Clerk) and Chris Mason (SDDC). 
1. Goseley Recreation Ground
Play Area
a. It was agreed that the Jungle Gym should be removed as soon as possible. Chris asked if a letter could be sent confirming the Parish Councils decision made on 14 September. Chris went on to explain that the current equipment needs replacing as it has ‘no play value’. Something similar to that at Salisbury Drive could be installed. He said that the cost of Salisbury Drive was in the region of £33000 and he would expect the Parish Council to contribute 1/3 similar to the agreed arrangement with the MUGA’s.

Recommendation

That the Parish Council commit, in principle, the amount of 1/3 of the total cost. The financing of the scheme would be met from Capital Receipts currently invested with the District Council. This would be in financial year 2010/11. 
5-a-side pitch
b. Chris reported that some work had been carried out but currently the pitch is very dry and requires a growing period to ensure the grass takes. It was agreed to install the 5-a-side posts in March 2010.
Litter Bins

c. The litter bins had recently been vandalised with the bins being pulled away from the fixed base. Chris said he would get someone over on Tuesday to take some remedial action.
d. Graffiti on MUGA

e. Councillor Mrs Burly said that the basketball backboards have graffiti had   on them.

Recommendation

Clerk to contact Safer Neighbourhood (Community Pay Back) and ask for either funds to remove or volunteers to work on the site.
2. Main Street 
a. The Clerk reported that following an inspection there was a small dip/hole appearing approximately half way on the pitch. The entrance gate does not close properly.

Recommendation

Clerk to contact N Dawson to carry out the work. 

3. Salisbury Drive 

a. The main problem at Salisbury Drive is the overgrown trees. The Clerk said he will contact a Tree Surgeon to look at the trees and quote for and work that is required.

4. Kendricks Close

a. Councillor Jenkinson had mentioned at the last Parish Council meeting that the trees at the rear of Kendricks Close were overgrown but he was unsure whose responsibility it was to have them pruned. Chris Mason suggested the Clerk contact Lee Carter at SDDC who will look into the situation.

5. Allotments

a. Councillor Sherratt said that overall the allotments were looking very good. However he felt that with the current demand for allotments some allotments were too big for one individual. 

Recommendation 

Clerk to discuss with Mr Tipper the possibility of splitting some of the larger plots. 

6. Fees and Charges

a. A brief discussion took place on the current of charges set by the Parish Council. It was felt that these were reviewed last year and it was felt that a further review was unnecessary.
Recommendation

The fees and charges for the allotments and the football pitches remain the same for 2010/11.

7. Footpaths

a. The Clerk reported that Richard Shadrack had seen David Atkins (DCC) and they had walked some of the problem footpaths.

Signed……………………………….. ..............         Date………………………………….
